DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—NOVEMBER 4, 2009

I would like to report on two projects that members of the CAC have been working on:

Most of you already know that the Downtown Area CAC has been involved for the last five years in the work of the Downtown Residential Task Force, the Calthorpe workshop meetings and recommendations, as well as the A2D2 process—all of them committed to increasing the downtown residential population.  Meetings on Downtown Plan amendments, historic preservation ordinance revision, zoning changes, and provisions for a Design Review process and standards have all been a part of the mix. As a group, the CAC supports a Design Review Board and mandatory design review process, although we range in our views on voluntary or mandatory compliance. 

For the last two weeks I have been one of 14 representatives from all eight residential neighborhood associations surrounding the downtown meeting at the home of Norm and Ilene Tyler to provide needed corrections to the A2D2 Design Guidelines which is scheduled to be passed in tandem with the A2D2 Zoning on November 16. Much remains to be done. We will be meeting again next Monday to complete our work.  

This group agrees that the entire mandatory design review board and process must be defined as a part of the Design Review approval. Right now, this entire process needs more time--certainly moving the final voting date from November 16 to December 7, at the very least.  Some of us have spoken to the Mayor and to particular members of City Council regarding ways of doing this. We were encouraged to think that a way will be worked out to provide the time that is needed--perhaps even beyond December 7.  So many changes are needed, far more than can be added as amendments during a City Council session. Somewhere, the entire process for design review, the specific Design Review Board membership, powers, and mandatory process must be spelled out in relation to the Design Guidelines. We believe that every member of City Council and the public should have access to an updated, amended copy of the Design Guidelines before the public hearings are completed and the Council takes its final vote.

The second current project that members of the CAC have been working on is ‘The Downtown Ann Arbor Historical Street Exhibit Program.’

Some of you may not know that this program began over twenty years ago with our group--then known as the CAC of the DDA.  Without the $50,000 we received from the DDA, this project might not have happened.  Eunice Burns was then Chair of the DDA and  Earle Green made the original DDA resolution to support what has become a million dollar project—most of it from private money.  It was Susan Pollay who was successful in getting the program the International Downtown Association Merit Award for public space five years ago—one of several other awards that recognize its special contribution.

A week ago, two articles in AnnArbor.Com told of the success of the Historical Street Exhibit Program’s latest efforts to make people aware of the importance of Ann Arbor’s downtown History. “Skyline High School students saw history come off the page and into the streets ….with the launch of a project that introduces them to Ann Arbor’s past.” Two hundred students-- 100 in the morning and 100 in the afternoon,--were taken on one of ten tours of Downtown Historical Street Exhibits that related local history to Michigan and national history. Ten local leaders acted as guides.  It is our hope that this experience will made students more aware of the importance of downtown Ann Arbor in the larger story of national history at the same time that it identifies them more closely to local history and our downtown. 

This program is a part of an entire unit of history of Skyline that we hope will be permanently sustained as we train teachers and students to eventually be tour guides.  

